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Public Board of Directors meeting 
Coversheet and Report 
 
Subject: Integrated Care System Update Date: 2nd February 2023 

Prepared By: David Ainsworth, Executive Director of Strategy & Partnerships 

Approved By: Paul Robinson, Chief Executive 

Presented By: David Ainsworth, Executive Director of Strategy & Partnerships 

Purpose 

To update on key events and information from the past 
month. 

Approval  

Assurance x 

Update  

Consider  

Strategic Objectives 

To provide 
outstanding 
care 

To promote and 
support health 
and wellbeing 

To maximise the 
potential of our 
workforce 
 

To continuously 
learn and improve 

To achieve 
better value 

     

Identify which principal risk this report relates to: 

PR1 Significant deterioration in standards of safety and care   

PR2 Demand that overwhelms capacity  

PR3 Critical shortage of workforce capacity and capability  

PR4 Failure to achieve the Trust’s financial strategy  

PR5 Inability to initiate and implement evidence-based Improvement and          
innovation 

 

PR6 Working more closely with local health and care partners does not fully 
deliver the required benefits  

 

PR7 Major disruptive incident  

PR8 Failure to deliver sustainable reductions in the Trust’s impact on climate 
change 

 

Committees/groups where this item has been presented before 

None 
 

Executive Summary 

Provider Collaborative at Scale 
 
A visioning event is being held on 30th January. An opportunity to test appetite for change. Using a 
number of carefully thought through transformation opportunities. Topics including discharge, 
workforce and general practice. The event will be attended by executives, chairs and CEOs. Board 
can expect an update next time on the agreed outputs.  
 
Mid Nottinghamshire Place Based Board 
 
A workshop to agree the priorities for 2023/24 is also being held in January. With key partners 
across the wider determinants. An opportunity to reset the focus for the coming year. It is expected 
real challenge on being specific about the added value of working together brings. The workshop 
will include the public voice. 
 
Mid Nottinghamshire Place – Care Home Deterioration 
 
The place based team, employed by SFH, were successful in a bid to deliver a contract on behalf 
of the ICS. Delivering training into care homes around early deterioration. Supported by the 
corporate nursing and education teams at SFH, a programme of training and support will be 
delivered over the next 12 months into local care homes. The expectation of training is that 
proactive management may reduce the number of crises through earlier clinical intervention.  
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Mansfield Place Board 
 
Met in January and reviewed the membership for 2023. SFH were asked to remain the sole NHS 
partner on the board. Over the last 2 years we have supported in the background on the 
development of plans for The Beales shopping centre into a much broader health and wellbeing 
hub. The bid successfully attracted levelling up funds which is fantastic news for Mansfield. Further 
conversations will be held to understand the interdependency with developments at Mansfield 
Community Hospital. 
 
Health Scrutiny Committee Gives Approval 
 
The HSC reviewed the Newark TIF plans and approved the trust to continue with the planned 
expansion. This is great news for Newark and will create additional jobs as well as bring a real 
vibrancy to Newark Hospital site. Demonstrating our strategic intent to develop Newark Hospital for 
the future. 
 
Notts County Council  Visit to Kings Mill Hospital 
 
Adrian Smith, CEO, Nottinghamshire County Council, visited Kings Mill site in January. Meeting 
colleagues from divisions along the urgent and emergency pathway through to the integrated 
discharge hub. This opens further positive opportunities for SFH to work with the County Council 
on strategic priorities. A care agency has been approached to develop some early testing around 
monitoring people in their own home setting; especially around discharge support from hospital. 
 
Our Role as Anchor in the Education Sector 
 
Board will have seen and heard of the positive ‘Step in to the NHS’ Careers event heled at Vision 
Wets Notts College with partners from Nottingham Trent University. Indicating our success in 
working with partners and our ability to create local job opportunities for local people. This, over 
time, supports the local economy.  
 
Arts, Culture and Heritage – Mansfield and Ashfield Compact 
 
SFH provides the chair role through the director of strategy and partnerships. The compact is a 
partnership of sector representatives including libraries, theatres, business and councils. Attracting 
Arts Council funding with an ambition to drive local people’s aspiration in the sector – for future 
workforce pipeline as well as contributing to the local visitor and tourism economy. This month the 
compact submitted an expression for continued funding to continue the compact during 2023. The 
decision is outstanding at time of writing. 
 
The Board are asked to NOTE the update. 
 

 


